
 
 

DINING SERVICES COMMITTEE MINUTES 

 August 7, 2024, 2:30 P.M. in the Club Room 

 

 

 

Call to Order:  Chairperson Anita Ciota called the meeting to order at 2:30 PM. 

Members Present:  Mike Anderson, Gary Ashcroft, Carolyn Bethea, Liz Melnick, Sandy Bederos (for Carol 

O’Brien), Mary Reter (Dining Services Sub-committee Chair), Eileen Robbins, MaryAnn Wellander (Menu 

Sub-committee Chair) and Kris Delano 

Administration:  Theresa Lehman (Dining Services Director) and Jaime Simoes (Executive Chef) 

Other Residents Present:  Al Roberts 

Quorum/Approval of Minutes:  A quorum was present.  The meeting agenda was approved, and the minutes 

from the July 3, 2024 Meeting were approved via majority email vote. 

Report from Management – Theresa Lehman:   

Theresa presented management’s report a copy of which is attached to these minutes as Exhibit A 

Report from Casual Dining Sub Committee: Mary Reter 

Mary Reter suggested that the American Grill menus be moved from next to the checkout register to a 

place near the entrance. In that way, patrons might have determined their selections prior to arrival at 

checkout. 

She also suggested that the new sign be relocated to be near the existing computer screen in that it would 

be more noticeable. 

There have been complaints relative to stocking certain items e.g. sugar packets and tea at the coffee 

station.  Theresa explained that we’re not large enough to warrant multiple deliveries per week, but must 

settle for a single weekly delivery to replace stock.  Pilferage accounts for at least some of the small item 

stocking issues. 

Theresa reported that several menu items were added to the Grill due to resident demand. 

She is also looking into making the checkout process more efficient. 

Menu Chat Report: MaryAnn Wellander: 

MaryAnn reported that there was no menu chat committee meeting during the month of July.  She went on 

to state that the Chef’s special of 8/6 was a very popular dish. 

Resident Reviews: 

There was a lengthy discussion relative to resident meal reviews.  Specifically, the failure of those with 

complaints to provide a review – basically, management isn’t receiving comments, the content of the 

reviews, the math problems associated with the month review summaries etc.  No actions items were 

assigned as a result of these discussions. 



Phil Bethea:  The committee mourns the loss of its member, Phil Bethea and expresses its appreciation for his 

long and faithful service.  Welcome to Carolyn as a new member of our committee.   

There being no further business to come before the committee, Anita Ciota adjourned the meeting at 3:30P.M. 

The next meeting will be September 4, 2024 in the Club Room at 2:30 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kris Delano     

Exhibit A – Management’s Report 

 
 
















